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  The Recorder   

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Vol.17, Issue 3                          Don Diego V.F.W. Post 7420 Newsletter            __________March   2017 

ALL -STATE ALL -AMERICAN VFW POST 2015-2016 

Post Commander: 
 

Comrades and Auxiliary members, 
The month of February was a very busy 
month for us here at Don Diego. Not only 
hosting events, but improving our middle 
hall. I was able to acquire a new glass 
display for the Quartermaster to continue 
posting our posts finances and enable us 
to continue being transparent in all our 

transactions. This has allowed us to free up some valuble space on the wall 
of hereos. Members that were unable to add their picture in the past can do 
so now. If you would like to have your photo added on the wall, please 
submit a 4X5 photo to the post and have it addressed to myself. I will make 
sure it gets posted. Please do not wait until the last minute as it might fill up 
quickly again. 
I would like to thank the comrades that helped me paint and fix the walls in 
the middle hall. A small project that ended up taking much longer than I had 
hoped for, but nevertheless one that has transformed and improved our 
post. Thank you to comrades Louie Martinez, Nico Christilaw, Robert 
Navarro, Ray Fino, Eddie Peralta, P-Body, Tony and my wife Bonnie 
Alatorre for your help. To comrade Oscar Munoz thank you for building the 
post a storage for our chairs to be secured  it is greatly appreciated.  
 
This month has been an eventful month here at Don Diego, we kicked it off 
with our Superbowl party on Feb.5th one that was attended by die hard fans 
cheering for the Falcons only to see the Patriots come back and win in 
thrilling fashion. On Feb.14th Jr.Vice Cdr Louie Martinez, Aux.President 
Sara Sandoval, Marlow Martinez Jr from MBM Foundation and Myself 
delivered bikes, toys and pizza to children that were chosen by their 
teachers for outstanding academics at Perkins Elementary. For our Post to 
give back and influence our neighborhood children in a positive way while 
bringing them a smile of  joy is the greatest accomplishment for myself as 
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your commander. One of the children even took the time to ride his new 
bike along with his mother to the post and hand deliver a thank you note. 
That small gesture of gratitude made not only my day but it touched many 
of the members here in attendance. 
On Feb.19th the MCL Scuttlebutt Det.886 held their first taquiza of the year 
and they were very happy with the outcome. They are planning on cooking 
once a month to help them raise funds for their detachment. Thank you to 
all that attended and stuck around and sung a few songs during karaoke 
night.  
Comrades and Auxiliary members post nominations and elections are just 
around the corner. It has been an honor and my pleasure to have served 
our post these past couple of years. But I must step down, the only way we 
can grow and get better is by getting fresh blood and ideas to run this post. 
Somebody must now step up and take over our beloved post. We have 
accomplished a lot during my tenure and we have faced many difficult 
obstacles. Nevertheless we never shyed away from it and it only made us 
stronger. I am forever thankful for the support and love I received and felt 
from all of you. Comrades this month we reinstated 6 more members, my 
tour of duty as your commander is not over. I will continue to work hard 
until the day comes where I pass the gavel to the next commander. I will try 
to do what has never been done here at Don Diego and thatôs to earn the 
title of back to back All American Post. Some may think its impossible, but 
many thought that we be closed and our roof wouldnôt be fixed. Everything 
and anything is possible if we work together as one team. Lets make it 
happen comrades. If you have not renewed, then do so by contacting our 
Post QM.  
Hope to see all at our next event, a night of live pro wrestling y lucha libre 
here at our post on Mar.3rd at 8:30pm.  
 

Miguel Alatorre  

Post 7420 Commander              
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Auxiliary President:   
 

Greetings Comrades and Auxiliary members.  
 I hope that you are all safe and dry during 
these stormy days.  Remember that March 
comes in like a lion but goes out like a lamb.   
Our Post was honored to have hosted 
National Auxiliary President Colette Bishop 
and presented her with our traditional 
Sombrero and Tequila night.  We had a great 
turn out of Comrades and Auxiliary members, 
thank you so much for your support.   
Valentineôs Day was especially sweet when 
Don Diego teamed up with MBM Foundation 

and presented 6 bicycles, Lego sets, Star Wars and Frozen outfits to 6 very 
deserving boys and girls from Perkins Elementary School.  Don Diego 
provided a pizza lunch.  The merits by which they were chosen were 
ñRandom Acts of Kindness to othersò.  When you come into our Post you 
look on the bulletin board, there is a great thank you note from one of the 
children by the name of Thomas.  That was our reward for our effort and 
participation.  
Please check our Facebook page for upcoming events.  First one is March 
3rd, live wrestling at Don Diego, Bonnie Boo and I will be serving up nachos 
and chili beans to raise funds for our Auxiliary and the programs we run.  
We are very excited about this first of a kind event here at Don Diego, it 
would be great to see a big show of support for this fun event. 
Have you had a chance to see the work that Commander, Comrades and 
Auxiliary have done in the middle hall.  It truly honors our Post and our 
heroes.  Thank you to all who participated, it looks absolutely wonderful.   
A reminder that this Thursday March 2nd we have our monthly meetings, 6 
pm for the Comrades, 7 pm for Auxiliary.  I look forward to seeing many of 
you there.  We will be initiating 1 new member, possibly 2.   
Keep in mind always that our Post always has a goal to serve our 
Veterans.  Remember especially during these cold and rainy days that 
there are many Veterans who are in much need of warm clothes, diabetic 
socks, clean t-shirts.  I make my monthly run to the VA Hospital to deliver 
items the last day of each month.  They are also in need of pens and 
writing paper for their writing program.  
Please come out and visit our Canteen, meet our new bartenders Melissa 
and Erika.  Come and visit our wonderful bar staff who always greet you 
with a smile, thanks Blanca, Nana and Flora.  Best bar staff in town.  
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Remember to lift our Veterans and Auxiliary members in prayer, some have 
been ill, some have been recovering from surgery, some are attending to 
their loved ones who are ill.   
I end this newsletter as usual, thanking our Veterans for their service, 
thanking our active Military for their service.  May God bless all of you and 
keep you out of harmôs way, May God Bless all our Comrades and Auxiliary 
members.   
 
Yours in service, 

Sara I Sandoval, 

Don Diego Post 7420 Auxiliary President 
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Dear Brothers & Sisters, 

 
We finally made our 100% in membership. 
 Unfortunately, several 2016 members did not 
renew their membership, however, we did pick 
up several new members which offset this. 
I again welcome all our new members, 
remember Iôm here for you. 
Please contact me if I can help you in any way. 
Part of my responsibility as your Auxiliary 
Treasurer is to keep current information of all 
our members.  Therefore Iôm again asking for 
your email addresses and your current 
telephone number, I know many of you no 

longer have landlines. 
 
Alicia Ketcham,  
Treasurer/Membership Chairman 
ketchme47@gmail.com 
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/ƻƳǊŀŘŜ [ƻǳƛǎ Ψ[ƻǳΩ aŀǊǘƛƴŜȊΣ ǎƻƴ ƻŦ WǊΦ ±ƛŎŜ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ 
Louie Martinez, was born 1973 in San Diego CA and joined 
our VFW Post Don Diego in 2016. A little about Comrade 
Lou, after graduating from Hilltop High School in Chula 
Vista CA, he enlisted in the US Army August 1991 as a 31B 
(Military Police).  Duty stations and assignments include: 
529th MP Co, Heidelberg Germany (GE) where he served as 
a driver, gunner, and marched in the USAREUR (United 
States Army; Europe) Honor Guard; 230th MP Co, 
Kaiserslautern GE where he served as a driver, team 
leader, and deployed for nine months to Bosnia; Ft 
Huachuca MP Co, Ft Huachuca AZ where he served as a 
desk sergeant, squad leader, training NCO, and Entry Team 
Leader on the post Special Reaction Team; D/ 2-10 IN, 3rd 
Training Brigade, Ft Leonard Wood MO where he served as 
a Drill Sergeant; 527th MP Co, 18th MP Bde, Giessen GE 
where he served as a platoon sergeant and Operations 
NCO, while assigned  he deployed twice to Iraq, both tours 
were spent working and patrolling with the Iraqi police in 

Baghdad; HHC, 8th MP Bde, First Sergeant, Schofield Barracks HI; HQ, 8th Theater Sustainment 
Command, G3 (Operations), Ft Shafter HI where he worked in G3 as the Future Ops NCO, Forward 
Command Post G3 NCOIC, and was the Anti-terrorism NCO, while assigned he participated in Pacific 
Theater exercises in Japan (Hokkaido and three times to Honshu), conducting Anti-terrorism threat 
assessments Okinawa, Manila Philippines, and along with Personal Security for Commanding 
Generals and visiting dignitaries to Oahu and the Big Island; and  in  the 13th MP Co, 4th Maneuver 
Enhancement Bde, 1st Infantry Division,  Ft Leonard Wood MO where he lastly served as the 
Company Operations NCO.  Comrade Lou completed combat deployments to Baghdad Iraq MAR 03- 
FEB 04 and AUG 05 - SEP 06 where he was awarded Bronze Star Medals during each deployment for 
patrolling (IED attacks, ambushes),  setup and operations of four Iraqi Police Stations, conducting 
raids, route security, Iraqi High Tribunals (planning, securing, and escorting high value targets to 
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ {ŀŘŘŀƳ IǳǎǎŜƛƴΩǎ ǘǊƛŀƭύΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛǎƻƴŜǊ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ LǊŀǉΩǎ ƴƻǘƻǊƛƻǳǎ !ōǳ 
DƘŀǊƛō tǊƛǎƻƴΣ ŎƻǳƴǘƭŜǎǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƛƴǘŜǊƛƻǊ ǎŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ .ǳǎƘΩǎ 
¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǾƛǎƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǎŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ wƻōƛƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΩ ¦{h ¢ƻǳǊΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ 
requested to serve on number security teams to include GEN Sanchez and GEN Casey (CG, MNCI). A 
ŦŜǿ ƻŦ /ƻƳǊŀŘŜ [ƻǳΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ include a BSM (1OLC), MSM (2OLC), GWOTEM, 
GWOT, ICM (Four Campaign Stars), AFSM, Army Superior Unit Award (for the best Military Police 
Company in the Army), Joint Meritorious Unit Award (for initial liberation of Iraq). Comrade Lou 
indicated the best part about serving was meeting people from all over the US and getting to go 
places that he never knew existed (either on deployment/rotatiƻƴ ƻǊ ǾŀŎŀǘƛƻƴύΦ /ƻƳǊŀŘŜ [ƻǳΩǎ 
largest burden was losing a driver during a mortar attack at the Abu Gharib Iraqi Police Station and 
the loss of this Platoon Leader from sniper fire in Ghazhalia.  Our Comrade retired from US Army in 
August of 2013 as a First Sergeant and currently resides in Lebanon, Missouri with his two sons.  
 

Written by: Louie Martinez 
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Middle Hall Renovation 
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 Museum Additions 
 

             

 

 

 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

On Loan by: Miguel Alatorre 
On Loan by: Louie Martinez,  

Juan Manuel Crespin 


